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May is here! 
 
We are excited to start a new month and look forward to all of the excitement that lies 
ahead. Our students are preparing to take their SOLs later this month, our spring 
sports are closing out their seasons, and we are practicing for our end of the year 
events. Please keep an eye on our main calendar so you are up to date! 
 
Our spring SOL testing will begin on Tuesday, May 14. Our 6th grade students will 
take tests in Reading and Math; our 7th grade students will be tested in Reading, 
Math and Civics; and our 8th graders will complete tests in Reading, Math and       
Science. Once we are done with testing, we will end the year with final exams. The 
SOL schedule will be posted on our main website and we will share final exam and 
closeout procedures at a later date. Please be mindful of the test dates for your      
students and make sure they get plenty of rest and breakfast to start their day. 
 
Softball and track have been competitive this spring. Our softball team will culminate 
its season with the county tournament which will begin on May 6. The location of the 
games will be determined after the regular season. Our track team will compete in 
their county tournament on May 8. The start time is 3PM and the meet should be over 
by 7:30 or 8:00. Our county champion wrestlers will be recognized by the Stafford 
County School Board on Tuesday, May 14 at 6PM. We are very proud of our wrestlers 
and our coaches. Thank you to all of the parents who supported our athletes   
throughout the year. Several principals and coaches from other schools commented 
on how respectful our athletes were. Well done! 
 
Our performing arts will host several spring events to culminate their year. Band,   
chorus, orchestra, and drama will showcase their skills during evening events later 
this month and in early June. Orchestra will host its concert on Monday, May 20 at 
7PM at Brooke Point. The High School Musical Drama Showcase will be Thursday, 
May 23 at SMS. Start time is 7PM. The Chorus Concert will take place at Brooke 
Point at 7PM on Tuesday, May 28 and our Band Concert will be Thursday, June 6 at 
7PM at Brooke Point. We will also host the 8th Grade Moving on celebration on      
Friday, May 31 from 6PM to 8PM and the 8th grade awards program on Wednesday, 
June 5 at 7PM. Both events will be at Stafford Middle. 
 
As we close this school year, I want to say thank you for your involvement and       
support. I wish you a productive close to the year and a restful summer. I look forward 
to seeing our returning students in the fall and wish the very best to our outgoing 8th 
graders. If there is anything that you need from me, do not hesitate to reach out. 
 
Go Spartans! 
 
Dr. Mark J. Smith 
Principal 




